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CULTURAL HERITAGE BOARD 
DRAFT MINUTES 

 
WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 16, 2015, 3:30 P.M. 

ART PICK COUNCIL CHAMBERS, CITY HALL 
3900 MAIN STREET 

Cultural Heritage 
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discussion the Cultural Heritage Board recommended that the City 
Council:  1) Determine that Planning Case P15-0530, City Landmark 
Designation, is categorically exempt from the California Environmental 
Quality Act (CEQA) per Sections 150-61(b)(3) and 15308 of the CEQA 
Guidelines; and 2)  Approve Planning Case P15-0530 based on the 
findings outlined in the staff report, thereby the designation of the Frank 
and Katherine Wells-Patsy O’Toole House as a City Landmark.. 
 

All Ayes 

PLANNING CASE P15-0555 – HISTORIC DESIGNATION – 8410 
CLEVELAND AVENUE 
Historic Designation requested by Mark & Nancy Parrish to designate 
the James E. and Jessie C. Shaw House as a City Landmark. Barbara 
Bouska, Associate Planner, presented the staff report. Mark Parrish, 
owner, spoke in support of the landmark designation. There were no 
comments from the audience.   Following discussion the Cultural 
Heritage Board recommended that the City Council:  1. Determine that 
Planning Case P15-0555, City Landmark Designation, is categorically 
exempt from the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) per 
Sections 15061(b)(3) and 15308 of the CEQA Guidelines; and 2) 
Approve Planning Case P15-0555 based on the facts for findings 
outlined below and thereby the designation of the James E. and Jessie 
C. Shaw House as  a City Landmark. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Motion 
Second 
All Ayes 
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MISCELLANEOUS PLANNING AND ZONING ITEMS       
 

    

BRIEF REPORT FROM THE HISTORIC PRESERVATION OFFICER  
Erin Gettis, Historic Preservation Officer, announced that Barba 
Bouska, Associate Planner would be retiring at the end of this month.  
She also announced that Teri Delcamp, Historic Preservation Senior 
Planner, has accepted a position with the City of Carlsbad which is very 
close to her home.   
 
The Board thanked Teri and Barbara for their service to the City of 
Riverside and wished them well. 
 

          

ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDAS  
There were no items identified for future agendas. 
 

          

MINUTES  

The Minutes of August 19, 2015 were approved as presented. 
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